












League Speakers Program Address Critical New York Topics 
By Joanna R. Leefer 

This fall's monthly speakers program is kicking off with outstanding speakers who will address a series of 

important political topics impacting New Yorkers. We are pleased to announce that our October speaker will 

feature Andy Byford, Chief Executive Officer of the New York City Transit Authority. He will join us on 

October 16 to discuss his plans to improve NYC's subways. 

Other fall programs will include an analysis of the political issues facing New Yorkers in the upcoming 

November election; a conversation on New York State and City census; and a discussion on testing in New 

York City schools. 

Every month the program committee presents speakers who address important political topics that impact 

the lives of New Yorkers. All League programs are scheduled as afternoon Lunches with the League or as 

evening Drinks with the League. The NYC Ethical Culture Society generously provides space in their building 

for these meetings. Their address is 2 West 64th Street off Central Park West. The cost of attendance is $15. 

A finalized calendar of all programs will be distributed in early September. 

Women of the World Festival 
by Amy Matthews 

On Tuesday, July 24, Patricia Manning, Cathy Gray, Amy Matthews attended a planning meeting for the 2019 

WOW Festival, to be held at the Apollo Theater in May, 2019. WOW stands for Women of the World, and the 

festival is a powerful, multi-day gathering of artists, activists, and thought leaders from around the globe 

using their work to advance gender equality. WOW has grown to 42 festivals on 5 continents. The planning 

session, held at the Apollo Theater, included about 100 women from different non-profit groups, artists, 

community leaders, business leaders, entrepreneurs, and musicians, from all over New York City, with a 

strong Harlem presence. At the introductions, each participant quickly described their affiliation and 

announced their "power word". After Cathy Gray introduced herself as Co-President of the LWVNYC, she 

told the group that her power word was "Vote". She got cheers and clapping from an enthusiastic crowd. 

New: Women's Rights Committee 
by Dorothy Ouzidane 

On June 12th a group of enthusiastic women met at Genesis on the UES and 

decided to start a new committee to address Women's Issues. During the 

discussion we agreed that there are many issues and areas of concern to 

be addressed. On July 16th we officially adopted the name, "The Women's 

Rights Committee". Our Committee's Co-Chairs are Elizabeth Dougherty 

and Marion Novack. In order to determine which issue(s) to take on first the 

next course of action was to break down into subcommittees to research and educate ourselves regarding 

some of the pressing issues that concern us and to present our findings to the Committee at large. We began 

making our presentations at our August 13th meeting. 

Our mission statement is, "Whatever project the Women's Rights Committee (WR() takes on should be 

focused on increasing the understanding of the issue, identify public policy opportunities and influence these 

public policies through education and advocacy." 

We are looking forward to determining which issue(s) facing us today we will address first. Please join us on 

Monday, September 24 at 6PM at the League office as we strive to make a difference in the lives of our 

fellow New Yorkers. 
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Member, Nicky Heller 

Voter Sevices Committee Chair, 
Barbara Ettington 

l to R: Ruth S. Altman, Robin Bahr,

laura Altschuler, Catherine Gray

II 2018 Annual Meeting II 

Member, Kate Doran, addresses bylaw changes 

Members Tiana Leonard and Jane Colvin 

Past President and longtime member Robin 

Bahr 



2018 Awards Breakfast and 

Honoring the Committee to 

Protect journalists 
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The crowd listens over breakfast to Sarah Bartlett, Dean of CUNY 
Graduate School of Journalism and Joel Simon, Executive Director, 

CPJ   

Event Chair, Catherine Herkovic, Senior VP of Client Services at Nielsen

Co-Presidents Ruth S. Altman and Cathy Gray LWVNYC awards the Committee to Protect 
Journalists the 2018 Distringuished Service Award 
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